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Upcoming Events:  

¶ Synod Day of Feeding Eventsñ  

June 2nd 

¶ Fellowship MeetingñJune 2nd 

¶ Humane League Blanket Projectñ

June 3rd 

¶ Wing MenñJune 4th 

¶ New Members ReceivedñJune 10th 

¶ Womenõs Book StudyñJune 14th & 

June 21st 

¶ Blast Off For Books Donation Dead-

lineñJune 17th 

¶ GAIN Mission Packing Eventñ    

June 21st 

¶ National Gathering Commission-

ingñJune 24th 

¶ National GatheringñJune 26th to 

July 2nd 

¶ Water Street MissionñJune 26th 
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 Trinity Lutheran Church 

Message From Pastor Mike: òLooking AheadéWhat Will We Build?ó 

In the last few weeks, we considered changes to our physical 

plant.  

We looked (once again) at the plans created by our Renova-

tions Task Force, Staff, and Council. We considered the costs; 

and looked at what we hoped to accomplish.  

The argument for renovations? The feeling that we need space 

(convenient space) to gather and build relationships. Space 

where those visiting our community could be welcomed more 

efficiently. Space where conversation could take place without 

dodging folks moving to and from their destinations during our 

busy Sunday morning schedule.  

There were other reasons to consider the changes, of course, but these were the main ideas.  

The argument against renovations? Concern over the expense, often coupled with the expense vs. what 

is needed for mission in the world. The worry that òbuilding a space wonõt necessarily build communityó 

(i.e. people would need to be intentional about that!). Concern over the loss of office space and the pos-

sible impact on the staff. Concern about the budget and whether the congregation can shoulder the 

costs of an active ministry and building program.  

We worked hard, we did our research, and council made the decision that we had not reached our 

goals.  

We began this effort with a promise: to do the will of the congregation. We did our best to allow each 

family unit to have input into the decision. And, when the input did not match the goals, council acted as 

promised and canceled the proposed Congregational Meeting.  

Some things to remember: Aside from office time, mailing costs, etc., Trinity incurred no extra expenses 

in this process. Everything you received from church for the purposes of this research was generated 

through our talented staff and volunteers. (Thank you to all who contributed to this effort!)  

        (Continued on Page 2) 

Pastors!  Predicaments!  Prayers!! 

Thinking about your summer 

adventures? See how much 

trouble you can get one of our 

pastors into!  

Youõll soon be receiving your 

own, personal, FLAT PASTOR 

MATT and (yes, could it get any 

better?) FLAT PASTOR MIKE! 

Your task? Take a òPASTORó 

with you and place him in a 

òPREDICAMENT!ó  

(Then be nice and òPRAYó he 

survives!)  

Finallyñtake a picture and send 

it to a Trinity staff member so it 

can be posted on Facebook, 

Instagram, Snapchat, Looneylu-

therans (ok, just kidding on that 

one)é Which pastor will get into 

the most trouble? 

Do it, and donõt be afraid to in-

clude your picture! It will keep us 

all in touch during those lazy, 

hazy, crazy days of summer!  

What kind of precarious situations will 

we find our Flat Pastors in this  

summer!  Share your pictures! 
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Message from Pastor Mike  (Continued from Page 1) 

Share Your Musical Talent in Worship this Summer 

This summer, would you like an 

opportunity to share your musi-

cal talent in the 9:45 worship 

service?  The choir will be taking 

a break, June through August, 

and we are looking for special 

musical performances to en-

hance our summer worship. 

Contact Joy Ide to get on the 

schedule.   She will work with 

you to find music if you need it. 

Childrenõs Choir CampñAugust 6th-10thñRegister Today! 

Childrenõs Choir Camp is com-

ing!! 

This year Choir Camp 

òSomething Old Meets Some-

thing Newó will be held Monday, 

August 6th through Friday, Au-

gust 10th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:30 

p.m. This camp is designed for 

children who are about to com-

plete Kindergarten through 5th 

grade. 

Throughout the week, the chil-

dren will rehearse a childrenõs 

musical, do crafts and play 

games.  Participants are asked 

to bring a packed lunch.   Lunch 

will only be provided on Friday.   

After the week of hard work, the 

kids will share their musical 

with the congregation during 

two worship services on Sun-

day, August 12th. 

Registration forms are available 

on the Music bulletin board or on 

our website.  A donation of $25 for 

the camp registration is recom-

mended. 

 

Choir Camp for K-5th graders 

Contact Joy if you would like to  

volunteer. 

There is no intention to òrevisitó 

renovation plans in the near 

future. We do have the need to 

consider some maintenance 

items, and we will lift those up 

as time goes on.       

Finally, there is one thing to 

òcelebrateó here: that we have 

listened to each other.  

No one òwinsó in a decision like 

this, and I would ask all of us to 

remember that there were mem-

bers who were passionate about 

this decision on both sides of the 

equation. (Even families were 

split on the decision!) 

Remember, as you talk about 

this decision with others, that 

some are experiencing great 

relief and some are very disap-

pointed. (Even as we did not hit 

our targets, members commit-

ted, when you combine Phase 

One and Phase Two, over 

$320,000 in support of the pro-

ject.) 

What this cannot signal for our 

ministry is any idea that òthings 

are just great, and that there is 

no need to move forward from 

here.ó  

That is why Iõve asked, òWhat 

are we going to build?ó  

As we know, the gospel is not 

contained by a building. (Jesus 

had no building.) Ministry, how-

ever, has to be moving forward 

if itõs going to be effective. So 

we need to begin asking our-

selves: òHow do we want to 

serve God now?ó 

Staff is mulling over this ques-

tion. The truth is, weõve been 

contemplating it for some time, 

and we would have continued 

to do so even if we had decided 

to renovate. We simply now 

have more time to search for 

the answers, and we welcome 

your input! 

And, while our members are re-

leased from any commitments 

towards renovations with this deci-

sion, we still (very much) need to 

continue to work to meet our 

2018 budget!  

On a personal note, I will be look-

ing at my own stewardship in the 

coming months. If we are not com-

mitting to renovate, how else 

should I be giving back to God? In 

addition to getting back òon trackó 

with the Trinity Budget, this is a 

time for us to consider gifts to 

other ministries that need our 

help.  

Most of all, understand that we 

will not stop moving forward. My 

personal commitment to the 

church will not allow me to do that, 

and I hope you share that passion.  

God has a lot for us to doñwe 

need now to decide the best way 

to do it!  

Peace.  

Phase I:  Major Donor 

Gifts totaling $200,000- 

Secured April 15th 

 

Phase II: Congregational 

Gifts totaling $225,000- 

Not Secured 

(Only $122,800 was com-

mitted by the congrega-

tion.) 

Proposed Campaign  

Renovation Plan: 
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Twenty Sr. High Youth and Lead-

ers are ready to travel to Houston 

for the ELCA Youth Gathering! 

Thank you for making this an 

important part of our youthsõ 

experiences here at Trinity. 

From the Gathering website:  

òEvery three years, 30,000 high 

school youth and their adult lead-

ers from across the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America gath-

er for a week of faith formation 

known as the ELCA Youth Gather-

ing. Through days spent in inter-

active learning, worship, Bible 

study, service and fellowship, 

young people grow in faith and 

are challenged and inspired to 

live their faith in their daily lives.ó 

Our team will have a mandatory 

preparation meeting on Sunday, 

June 3 at noon.  A light lunch will 

be served.  Commissioning for 

the group will take place on Sun-

day, June 24 during worship ser-

vices.  Please keep our group in 

your prayers as they travel and 

serve from June 26 through 

July 2! 

Help Our Gathering Youth Collect Books for Houston Kids! 

Help our Gathering Youth Collect 

Books for Houston Kids! 

Our Houston Team is working 

hard to collect money for books 

to help Houston children!  Please 

make your donation through your 

normal giving method by Sunday, 

June 17th and label it òBlast off 

for Books.ó  Our Gathering youth 

will use these funds to order 

much-needed books for the kids.   

From the ELCA website:  òThe 

Gathering has recognized the 

need to lift up literacy in Hou-

ston. Building a foundation of 

literacy starts before entering 

Kindergarten. Students who read 

at home become strong writers, 

critical thinkers, and more suc-

cessful students than those who 

do not. Houston Independent 

School District estimates that 

74% of the students in the dis-

trict come from families who 

struggle to provide books for their 

children. This means the stu-

dents begin each school year at a 

disadvantage. 

In joining the Gathering's Blast 

Off for Books campaign, you will 

help ensure bright futures for 

Houstonõs students. The books 

you donate will be distributed at 

Houston Team Ready for Departure! 

Monetary donations are being  

accepted through June 17th. 

community book fairs, camps 

and other events around the city 

as part of the Gatheringõs Service 

Learning experience. By putting 

books in the hands of Houstonõs 

economically disadvantaged 

students, you can help change 

lives.ó 

June 26thðJuly 2nd 

Learn more about our weekend 

amongst the apple orchards and 

trees with Scott Garciaõs video:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch

?v=Um8x5z7ExYY.  You can also 

search previous videos by typing 

òAliveó into the search bar on our 

trinitymtjoy YouTube page. 

All Trinity youth who will be in 

grades 6-8 this Fall are eligible to 

Fall sounds like it is far away, but 

now is the time to think about 

this great weekend at Camp Na-

wakwa!  The Alive Jr. High Re-

treat will take place the weekend 

of September 28th in Arendts-

ville.  This is a synod event with 

over 300 youth and adults from 

churches all over our region in 

attendance.  It is an event like no 

other!   

attend.  The $100 registration 

fee and forms are due to 

Michelle by Sunday, August 26.  

As always, confidential scholar-

ships are available by contacting 

Michelle or one of our Pastors.  

Friends are invited to join you!  

Pick up a form at the youth bulle-

tin board or download one here. 

Jr. High Youth: Now Is The Time To Sign Up For Alive! 

Time to register for this favorite 

Fall Jr. High event! 
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Seasoned Menõs Group 

meets every Tuesday, 11:15 a.m. 

at 

Gusõs Keystone Restaurant 

Vacation Bible SchoolñRegistration Open! 

Registration is open!  Sign up today! 

Volunteers NEEDED for Vacation Bible SchoolðPlease Sign Up Today 

New Members To Be Welcomed on June 10th 

This year our VBS planning crew 

has been busy preparing a won-

derful bible school experience 

for participants and volunteers 

alike!  But now WE NEED YOU!!! 

We are in need of many volun-

teers to help make Vacation 

Bible School a success.  Please 

consider giving some of your 

time during the four fun eve-

nings from Monday, July 9th 

We will welcome new members 

to Trinity during worship on Sun-

day, June 10th. 

 

The process of joining Trinity is 

simple and low-pressure; itõs the 

best way to ensure that youõre 

connected to all of our commu-

nications and groups and oppor-

through Thursday, July 12th.  

We are looking for adults to be 

group leaders, station leaders or 

organize snacks.  

VBS would not be possible without 

the help of volunteers.  Please 

sign up to help on the youth bulle-

tin board or online  at  

www.tinyurl.com/trinityvbs2018 or 

by clicking the link on our website. 

tunities, and for you to get any 

questions about this church or 

our Lutheran denomination an-

swered.  

If you or someone you know 

would like to join Trinity as a new 

member, contact Pastor Matt or 

call the church office at (717) 

653-4168. 

If you have any questions, please 

feel free to contact Kim Alampi 

(daisybugg19@aol.com / 

(610)507-0442 cell).  

Be sure to join us this summer 

for an exciting week of VBSñJuly 

9th-12th! 

Come join us as we go on a fun 

filled Amusement Park adven-

ture.  We will be learning the 

story of Moses as we discover 

how to understand and manage 

our emotions and feelings. 

All children ages 3 to 5th grade 

are invited to join us. It is sure to 

be a unique experience as we 

are once again creating our very 

own VBS. Four great nights of 

bible stories, crafts, games, sci-

ence and of course snacks! You 

will not want to miss it! 

Register your children and their 

friends at 

www.tinyurl.com/godsfundland 

or by clicking the link on our 

website. 

If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact Kim 

Alampi at daisy-

bugg19@aol.com or (610)507-

0442.  

Sign up at the Youth bulletin board 

or online today! 

Contact Pastor Matt if you are inter-

ested in joining Trinity. 
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Book your campsites early. 

Womenõs Book Study Meets Thursdays Through the Summer 

No sign ups are required.  Anyone 

interested in joining will need to 

purchase the book and read the 

first two chapters before the first 

meeting on June 14th. 

This group will meet twice a 

month in June, July and August at 

9:30am-11am in Room 209. 

Any questions?  Please contact 

Women, are you looking for a 

way to deepen your faith while 

sharing fellowship this summer? 

Our Thursday Morning Womenõs 

Bible Study group will be read-

ing and discussing òA Life Be-

yond Amazingó by Dr. David 

Jeremiah. 

All ladies are invited to join in.  

Linda Spiridigliozzi at 

lindaqvc@centrylink.net or  

Beth Schairer at 

dbschairer@gmail.com. 

Trinityõs Camping Small Group Announces Dates 

It may not look it, but Spring has 

arrived!  And summer is just 

around the corner.  If you, like 

so many others, are ready to 

turn your thoughts to warm, 

summer nights, consider joining 

our òTrinity Travelersó camping 

small group.   

This diverse group includes 

young families, empty nesters, 

and retirees, and campers with 

tents, pop-ups, travel trailers 

and motor homes. So any form 

of camping is right for this group! 

Everyone is invited to join in for 

all of the trips or just the number 

that works out for you. 

 

This group has two more camping 

weekends planned for Summer 

2018. 

¶ August 17-19th: Codorus 

State Park 

¶ October 26-28th: Elizabeth-

town KOA 

If you are interested being a part 

of our Trinity campers, please 

email Molly Johndro at 

mjohndro@comcast.net or 

call/text (717) 538-3250. The 

group tries to reserve sites in 

close proximity to one another, 

so it is important to contact Mol-

ly to know where to reserve your 

site. 

Womenõs summer book studyñall 

are welcome to join! 

òThank Youó from Donegal Power Packs Project 

The support shown from Trinity 

members has made it possible 

to continue this project for our 

Donegal school students.  Our 

faithful, weekly volunteers are a 

key factor in making sure we 

are able to reach those stu-

dents and families in need of 

assistance.  The monetary sup-

port from Trinity members, com-

munity members and organiza-

tions has been greatly appreciat-

ed. 

The project will conclude this 

school year with a record of 

reaching 160 children and their 

families, a total of 254 individu-

als.  Watch for information in 

September as we will kick off our 

4th full year on October 4, 2018.  

òThank youó for helping to fight 

hunger in our community. 

Serving 160 families in the  

Donegal School District. 

Wing Men 

meets Monday, June 4th, 6:00 p.m. 

at 

Joyõs Tavern 
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Mission Packing Event at GAIN WarehouseñJune 19-23 
The Gain Logistics Center at 1506 

Quarry Road, Mount Joy, will be 

open June 19 - 23, 2018 for a 

Mission Packing Project.  The 

warehouse operates year-round 

to receive, process, pack, and 

ship humanitarian supplies to 

people in need around the globe. 

Your help makes it possible to 

carry out this very important min-

istry!  

This event will focus on the great-

est need; clothing and blankets.  

The clothing area will be expand-

ed and the quilting area will be 

open for piecing, sewing and tying 

quilts to be shipped around the 

world.  There will be òeasier-

friendlyó projects as well. 

Join with others in the communi-

ty during the week.  òCome when 

you can; and leave when you 

must.ó  The warehouse will be 

open Tuesday - Saturday from 

8:30am - 4:30pm, and also 

Wednesday from 6:00 - 8:00pm.  

Go to their website, 

www.gainusa.org and register 

on-line.  Register by June 6th 

and receive a complimentary T-

shirt.  Trinityõs Quilting Ministry 

Group will be attending on Thurs-

day, June 21st. Contact Elayne 

Olson with any questions.  Note:  

Fall Dates will be Septermber 

14-15, October 12-13 and  

November 9-10. 

Register on-line at  

www.gainusa.org. 

 

Water Street Mission ServiceñJune 26th 

Trinity members will be responsi-

ble to serve in the dining hall at 

Water Street Mission on Tuesday, 

June 26th for the evening meal.  

We will leave Trinityõs parking lot 

at 3:30pm and return at 6:30pm.  

Youth under age 16 should be 

accompanied by a guardian.  See 

the sign-up sheet on the Out-

reach Bulletin board. Please 

share your interests or questions 

with Elayne Olson. 

Sign Up on the Outreach Bulletin 

Board. 

 

Donations for Rocky Boy Indian  

Reservation are being accepted through 

September.  Simply mark your giving  

envelope òRocky Boyó. 


